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G20 SUMMIT OF HEADS OF STATE AND GOVERNMENT  

Rome 30 - 31 October 2021 
 

 

COVID-19 PROTOCOL AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
  

 

We ask for the cooperation of all media representatives in respecting the national 

regulations and guidelines to help prevent the spread of SARS-COVID-19, including 

those related to meetings taking place in closed areas. 

  

In accordance with the Health Protocol in place for G20 events adopted by order 

of the Ministry of Health, to collect the badges, access the International Media 

Centre (IMC) and attend the media programme and Press Conference: 

 

-        media representatives arriving from abroad are required to show a 

negative molecular test result, carried out within 48 hours prior to entering 

Italy. When that period of time expires the badge will cease functioning and 

will not authorise access. The badge can be reactivated for another 48 hours 

upon showing a new negative rapid antigen or molecular test result. 

 

-        media representatives resident in Italy are required to show a negative 

rapid antigen or molecular test result, carried out within 48 hours prior to 

access. When that period of time expires the badge will cease functioning 

and will not authorise access. The badge may be reactivated for another 48 

hours upon showing a new negative rapid antigen or molecular test result. 

 

 A face mask (exclusively FFP2) must be worn at all times when inside the IMC. 
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The G20 Presidency will offer free Covid-19 testing to media representatives at 

the Accreditation Centre and at the IMC. 

 

• Swab service at the Accreditation Center 

A large swab point will be operative at the Accreditation Centre on the following 

days and times: 

- 26 October 14:00 – 19:00 

- 27 October 7:30 – 18:00 

- 28 October 7:30 – 20:00 

- 29 October 7:30 – 19:00 

- 30 October 8:30 – 18:00 

- 31 October 8:30 – 18:00  

 

• Swab service at the International Media Centre - Palazzo dei Congressi 

Starting 28 October afternoon to 1 November, the swab service will be operative 

on the following days and times: 

- 28 October 14:00 – 18:00 

- 29 October 9:00 – 18:00 

- 30 October 9:00 – 18:00 

- 31 October 9:00 – 18:00 

- 1 November 9:00 – 14:00 

 

 

PCR molecular tests must be done before 17.00 and the result will be sent in the 

next 24 hours by e-mail.  

In order to register for the PCR test, please bring with you a copy of an ID 

document and the attached form duly filled in and signed. 


